IGALA Business Meeting

Friday, November 10th, 2006

18:00-19:00

Sala de Juntes

Facultat de Filologia

Universitat de Valènciu

	Participants: Executive committee

	BM: Bonnie McElhinny (ex-officio, present as journal co-editor)

	CM: Claire Maree

	JH: Janet Holmes

	JP: Joan Pujolar (acting secretary)

	JS: Jane Sunderland

	JSE: José Santaemilia

	SM: Sara Mills

	SU: Susanne Unger

	Various conference participants


1. Information on and discussion of IGALA-5 in New Zealand
JH summarized the existing options for dates of the conference: June 2008; November 2008; February 2009. Some members at the meeting suggested mid-January 2009 as a possibility. JH agreed to consider this possibility as well.

2. Update on the Gender and Language journal and publication of conference papers
BM informed the meeting that Equinox, the publisher of the journal, has agreed to collect membership fees that shall be included in the journal’s subscription fees and later transferred to IGALA. It will be possible to pay in different currencies and with a credit card. It was also agreed that it would not be necessary to be a member of IGALA to attend or present at conferences. However, the Exec. recommends future conference organizers offer lower fees for IGALA members.

BM also informed the meeting about the good start of the journal. 25% of the papers have been accepted with minor or major revisions, while 35% have received a "revise and resubmit" (note: this is not a guarantee of publication). This strikes a balance between being selective, but encouraging. Most papers came from the US, UK, Japan, and Canada, with a reasonable spread from 14 other countries 11 papers had been published in the first issue (of 41 received). The average time for review of ms. is currently 3.8 months.
BM reminded the meeting that we invite people to contribute to the journal not only as authors of papers, but also as reviewers of ms, and book reviewers. She stressed the importance in these early days of people subscribing as individuals and getting their institutions to subscribe also.

BM then raised the issue of publication of conference papers. JSE said that Cambridge Scholar Press had agreed to consider publication of a selection of papers. They were also thinking of publishing the proceedings, maybe in CD format. It was agreed that the local organizing committee would discuss this issue and confirm whether they would wish to use the journal in any way, such as editing a special issue with a selection of papers.

3. Summary of current state of nominations and nomination procedures
SE has received various nominations for the posts of Vice-President/President Elect and Secretary of IGALA. She is now checking with the nominees if they are willing to be candidates. Once this is done, she will call for a vote to the IGALA list.

JS shared her ideas about the structure of IGALA. She has become aware that the structure of IGALA is over-complex. She is of the mind that the Executive Committee and the Advisory Committee should be united in a single body. JS offered to study the bylaws and come up with a proposal to reestructure both the Executive and the Bylaws. The proposal will be discussed in the next Exec. (e-)meeting and later voted on by all IGALA members.

In relation to the appointment of Advisory Council members and a new student representative, there will be a call for nominations once this process and the job description documents are completed.

4. Call for volunteers to update the contents of the website
No volunteers came forward. Exec. members called for conference participants to sound out colleagues and students from their Departments as potential Webweavers. JS will also post a message on the IGALA list. [Although probably SE is more appropriate here.]
5. Treasurer’s report
SM informed the meeting that the treasurer was PE, who was not able to attend. A full report was not available. However, IGALA has not incurred any debt and is in possession of a small amount of money that is used to provide bursaries to attend IGALA conferences. SM will take care that a more detailed Treasurer’s Report is attached to these minutes once they are made available on the IGALA website.

6. AOB
Members proposed that the Executive continued to devise specific actions to promote the internationalization of IGALA, particularly in relation to the next conference.

Members proposed that previous conference organizers share information on how to organize conferences. JS noted that conference organizers should share this information amongst themselves. She will be putting together a document on organising IGALA conferences, and will be seeking input from PE (IGALA1), Sally McConnell-Ginet (IGALA3) and JSE (IGALA4). (JS herself was the main organiser of IGALA2.)
Signed

Joan Pujolar




Jane Sunderland

Acting Secretary



President
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